Statement of Donald Pelles at Montgomery County Board of Education Meeting

September 8, 2009

Members of the Board of Education:

I have lived in Silver Spring for 23 years; my three sons are all graduates of MCPS as are my two grandchildren.

The intent of the proposed 25-school pilot, as I understand it, is to teach every student in each subject area at a level based on his or her current achievement and readiness.  I am in favor of this approach.  My hope is that this pilot will point the way for both excellence and equity in the MCPS system as a whole and in doing so, end the achievement gap – on a high note.

My concern is that this ambitious program might be built on top of the currently existing, cracked foundation.  I am referring to the current policy of labeling students as “Gifted and Talented” (GT) and its opposite designation, “Not Gifted or Not Talented” (NGoNT?).  Both of these labels are, in my opinion, hurtful to the students involved and harmful to the educational system as a whole.  

Furthermore, within this pilot program especially, they are meaningless and have no function.  They will only be a malicious vestige of the “bad old days” – that is, the current practice.  Continuing the GT label would be at best a sop, something to make some parents feel validated about their own children, but without any meaningful educational message.  The NGoNT label is contradictory to the methods and aims of the new program – it will undermine the achievement of its objectives, compromise morale in students and teachers, and bound the high expectations for all children that are necessary for the success of the students themselves and the success of the program as a whole.

I urge the Board to hold fast to its original intention of revising the current GT Policy, to end for good this harmful, hurtful policy of labeling children, and end well as the current Second Grade Global Screening process in its present form.

